City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session Tuesday, February 22, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.
Mayor Charlie Hughes called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Hughes asked City Clerk Jeannine Hassell for Role Call; Council President Greg Graff, Councilors Kelma Burch,
Tammie Meyer-Givens and Derek Meyer. Also present were Code Enforcer Adam Marcotte, City Attorney Becky Faurot, Cit

Superintendent Travis Seaton, Darla Lewis, Darren Crouch, Judith Lemus, Nate Brown and Nikki Bjurstrom. Councilor Tyrre
Tankersley was absent.

Burch moved Graff seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

Givens moved Meyer seconded to approve the consent agenda items a-d. Motion carried unanimously.

City Attorney Faurot presented options for the trailer and rv parking ordinance reyision. Council reviewed the options and had
uestions and concerns. Faurot will draw up a new draft ordinance to present at the next council meeting, Sand County

nvironmental contacted Faurot, asked if they could give a $5000 deposit versus the $5000 bond for the right of way agreement
for the monitoring well for ADM.

Givens moved Graff seconded to approve the revisions of the Right of Way agreement for Sand County Environmental/ADM.
Motion carried unanimously.

Becky Faurot left the meeting at 7:01 pm.
Mayor Hughes welcomed Judith Lemus, Wichita County Recreation and Park. Lemus gave a quarterly report.

Mayor Hughes welcomed Nikki Bjurstrom and Darla Lewis, Wichita County Economic Development. A quarterly report was
given by Bjurstrom and Lewis.

Darla Lewis and Judith Lemus left the meeting at 7:30 pm.

Mayor Hughes welcomed Nate Brown, Eag}l}eMed/AirMedCare Network. Brown, f)resented information on the program and
answered questions from council. Council thanked Brown for coming and they will look over the information presented.

Nate Brown left the meeting at 8:08 pm.

Mayor Hughes opened the floor to public comments. Darren Crouch, Sedona Trucking asked council if he could change his
water meter size from three quarter inch to one inch meter for more pressure.

City Superintendent Seaton reported the crew has been busy pushing snow and fixing the fence around the sewer ponds.
Council thanked the city crew for the quick snow rernoval and pushing the snow to the center on the major side streets.
Discussion was held on the new CDL requirements and the city’s policy on the requirement of city employees obtaining a CDL
Class B. It was agreed to get more information on the requirements.

Council reviewed Code Enforcement Officer Marcotte’s written report. Council approved for Marcotte to attend the KACE
Spring Conference in Hays on April 20-22.

Council reviewed City Clerk Hassell’s written report. Hassell reminded council that the next council meeting will be on
Tuesday, February 227 due to President’s Day.

Meyer moved Burch seconded for adjournment at 8:15 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.
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